St Vincent's Catholic Primary School Newsletter

☆

☆

☆



To love, serve and learn as Jesus shows us

Friday 18th September 2020

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE

Week ending: 11/09/20

Year Group	Attendance	
Reception	100%	
Year 1	100%	
Year 2	98.8%	
Year 3	97%	
Year 4	98.2%	
Year 5	98.4%	
Year 6D	100%	
Year 6W	100%	

Congratulations to all our children for fantastic attendance so far.

POPIL OF THE WEEK



 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

Well done to this week's super stars!

Reception	All Reception Children	
Year 1	Libby T	
Year 2	William C	
Year 3	Taylor T	
Year 4	Erin E	
Year 5	Andrew T & Elsie B	
Year 6D	Imogen T	
Year 6W	Lois E	

OUT OF SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENTS

Congratulations:



Spencer P was awarded the 'Golden Boot' by his football team.



Carter A and Noah R were awarded medals and trophies for playing for their team during the season.



HOUSE POINTS RUNNING TOTALS

St George	St Patrick	St Andrew	St David
96	137	164	143

Future dates for your diary...

Please be aware that, whilst every effort will be made to keep to dates set, at times it may be necessary to change a date so please check the newsletter which will keep you informed of any changes:

Tuesday 29th September: Individual Photographs
Friday 16th October: School closes for Half Term
Monday 26th October: School re-opens
Tuesday 27th October: Flu immunisations

COVID-19 EMAIL ADDRESS

If your child, or a member of your household receives a positive COVID-19 test result over the weekend, please notify school immediately so that we can make the necessary plans, using: office@stvincentsprimary.org

All other communication should continue to be sent using the normal email address: stvincents_primary@warrington.gov.uk

Website: www.stvincentsprimary.org

Twitter: @stvincentsrcp

For your information...

RECEPTION CLASS ADMISSIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2021

We can now accept applications for a place at the School for the Reception children due to start school in September 2021. Visits to school are warmly welcomed and encouraged. Please contact the school office to book an individual visit to our school. All applications to the Council must now be made online. The web address for those families living in Warrington is:

www.warrington.gov.uk/admissions

For those living outside of Warrington, please contact the Local Authority Admissions team to find out how to apply.

If you do not have access to a pc and email account the contact number for Warrington Admissions is 01925 446226.

ONLINE PROVISION FOR REMOTE LEARNING

School are required to publish a contingency plan for remote learning by the end of September.

In July we provided you with an outline of principles to which we would work should remote learning be required, and then last week we shared with you an overview of our plan, attached to the newsletter.

We are very aware that some schools are needing to implement their plan already so although the plan does not need to be published until the end of September, we would like to share this with you sooner. The plan can be access via the school website under the "Plans for September 2020" tab, or by following the link below:

https://www.stvincentsprimary.org/website/plans for september 2020/500962

The children will be receiving their login details and are being taught how to access the system in school. As staff and children begin to use the system more fully in school, we may need to make adjustments / additions to the published plan so are keeping it under review.

So that children have as many opportunities as possible, to make use of the system, homework will also start to be set online and we have included an outline of what this will include as part of the plan for remote learning.

NUT FREE ZONE!

A reminder to all parents that children should not bring nuts, or foods containing nuts into school as there are children in our school who have a nut allergy.



SNACK

Although we are unable to offer toast and juice at the moment we do still have fruit available for children in Reception, Y1 and Y2.

PARKING

A reminder that everyone should adhere to the parking restrictions in place in order to keep the children safe coming in and out of school. Parents and carers should park on the Co-op / Red Lion or Olive Tree cark park and walk up to school.

PARKING BEYOND THE BARRIER IS FOR STAFF AND THOSE WHO ARE REGISTERED DISABLED ONLY.

FLU IMMUNISATION

We recently sent home a consent form regarding flu immunisation. If you have not already done so please can you return the form to school, even if you do not wish your child to have the immunisation. Thank you.

HOME TIME

Once children have been picked up, please do not congregate chatting on the playground—we are trying to minimise the number of people on site in order to support social distancing.

When picking up children in Year 1 and 2, could we also ask that children and younger siblings do not touch the toys and equipment in the playground area, as this then requires additional cleaning. Thank for your support and cooperation.

PARENTS EVENING

We normally have a "Meet the Teacher" Open Evening in September followed by Parents Evening straight after October half term. Due to current circumstances we are unable to do this in the same way. We are therefore bringing Parents Evening earlier and class teachers will be speaking to you over the telephone.

Further details to follow.